

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION



UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS
Session CIV

General Body Meeting
7:00 pm, Tuesday, April 21st, 2020
<https://oklahoma.zoom.us/j/583838005>

Roll Call

Mission Statement

Moment of Silence

Approval of Minutes

Motion to approve the minutes

Representative Tucker seconded by Representative Sertovic

Chair's Report - Hi all! It is so bittersweet giving you my last Chair's report, but it had to happen someday. First, I'd like to talk about something that happened during the last meeting. I know that having meetings over Zoom has been a bit weird, but please don't rely on the GroupMe to communicate your frustrations with any given bill. I was certainly confused about why people started changing their votes, and I'm sure that the old and new SFC co-chairs were also confused and probably hurt. If that's not compelling enough, another part of the issue is that we don't have it in the minutes. If someone wanted to see why the bill was so contested, then they wouldn't be able to do so. This is also another good example of why we need to be reading the agendas before the meetings. It might even be cool to talk about legislation in the GroupMe before the meeting since what we do is truly cool!!! As for tonight's meeting I have a couple of points that I wanted to highlight which I'm sure you all read about in the "Instructions for Elections" document that I sent to you. Please make sure to suspend the rules and skip special orders! We should consider primary first because we need our full energy and attention when we do see it. During elections, make sure to follow the rules that I outlined carefully; everything you should need is there! Finally, if you are no longer a representative, an officer, or George but you're along for the ride, please send me a private message on Zoom so that I can add you to a GroupMe. You are welcome to stay in the Zoom until we move into the executive session at which point I will ask you all to leave. In the GroupMe, I will message at the start of roll call voting and when everyone may enter the room again. I won't get too sappy now because I have an entire speech next week to do so. But for now, thank you all so much! It was such a pleasure serving as your chair this year, and I wish you the best of luck with all of your future endeavors.

Vice Chair's Report - Hi everyone. We do have a graphic up. I worked on a graphic for mental health resources. I talked to the SGA budget chair and we have a graphic about negative fiscal posts. I had the opportunity to talk to international students to have a better relationship with the international community or have a community for themselves.

Secretary's Report - Hi everyone. Today is my last meeting as your secretary. I just wanted to say that I enjoyed every second serving you guys in every way I could. If you guys need anything from me ever I am a text away.

Liaison Reports

Tucker: write club's final open mic is this Thursday and we are having another featured poet and I hope to see yalls faces there.

Motion to suspend the rules and skip special

Representative Harman seconded by Representative Marvin

Special Orders

Officer Elections

motion to move into chair elections

Representative Loayza seconded by Representative Harman

- Chair

Werdel: I have been in Congress for two years and I have seen how hard it is to be chair. Mark does a great job. He has led his committee to advocate for lighting, reporting ADA. As Chair, he would be able to deal with tricky situations. I also know Mark as a friend. Although he has a tough outside, he truly cares

Mark: first I would like to thank Gina for her nomination because she has been a bright spot in my life.

Anyone who spends time with her is better for it. I've spent the last two years of my life in this body. I was chosen to lead this committee. the Chair of Congress is in service of others. The chair is a facilitator for the body to reach their full potential. My platform was created with this in mind. The biggest problem is the lack of outreach to constituents. I want to work with the vice chair to table and publish a newsletter. This would be a first step. I also want a conversation between representatives and constituents. Holding town halls will create outreach. I want to extend communication to international student organizations by inviting out international students and chair of HD to discuss this. I want to empower our chairs and committees. This is why my platform has cc orientation and on-on-ones. Empowering members mean a parli pro workshop.

There will be increased follow-up to be sure they lead to more outreach. I don't think making members sitting in a ballroom is great, so I want to replace this with something more stimulating and tolerable. I also want to increase collaboration with the rest of SGA. I want to sit down with university leadership and to attend exec meetings. AFter orientation I will meet with every member of congress. The ultimate goal is to increase the feeling and reality of community. I will organize this with the vice chair. Maya angelou quote.

Hillis: Aug 30 2019 I was trying to find the interview place. Savanah said that she could take me to the interview rooms. I go to her with bills, academics, and issues with my personal life. When I think of chair, I want someone who is trustworthy and a student leader. This is Savanah. Savanah has done a distinguished job as Congress chair by writing reports. Savanah has helped me and many others in our congress endeavors. She is someone that I look up to every day. We shouldn't have a leader that commands us but supports us. This is what Savanah will live for everyday. I am fortunate that I met her on the first day. She is undoubtedly the most prepared candidate.

Patterson: Hi everyone! First I wanted to thank Foster for that amazing speech, I cried really not to cry. I am so glad I get to see you on my screen. the adaptability, patience, and resilience has been great from you. Seeing you everyday in the office makes me so happy. I loved getting to know you all. I wrote this speech three times. Each time the message was all the same: I want to serve, I want to support, and I want to stimulate. The mission statement. First, I wanted to emphasize the necessity of using a student director.y I also wanted to build on the RSO workshops that will help RSOs navigate. The job of the chair is to support the body and I will codify the process. If there's no follow-up then nothing will get done. After every passage

of a resolution, I will keep the authors engaged. You all are doing the research so you should make the changes happen. We're codifying the legislative process. I want to work with the vice chair to establish fun events to accommodate everyone. We need to do everything in our power to represent the students. I want college students to be represented on the state level. We need more than just higher ed days. I want to streamline the communication between the branches. The comms committee will meet every month to inform them about what they're doing. I will go above and beyond to support

Ownby: the hillis' associates bill just barely passed. How do you support associates?

Mayes: I have made sure that associates are integral. With empowering all members, giving them those resources that they have to work with administration. Empowering committees and committee chairs

Patterson: associates make up under half of the congress body. In all sense except for motions they should be treated the same

Tucker: how make congress more inclusive to new members and how to communicate?

Patterson: The first thing I want to do is make sure that I have a one-one with them. I want to talk to all of them about it. I know it's hard to make friends in the body and we've had some ideas about mentors. To have somebody right there to help would be great. Faith was great. Making social gatherings to accommodate new members. Having lunch on Sunday

Mayes: I know from firsthand experience, back when I joined the main issue that I had was I didn't know what was going on. I only spoke to two people for the first two meetings. Abbey, the former UPol chair, was my friend. Working on a parli pro workshop so members are comfortable, random seating one meeting per month so that we're not always talking to the exact same people we can create the community we want. We can ease the pressure. Not concrete but just suggestions

Rojas: Due to all these events, the international community has been severely affected with issues such as mental health and others. There has been a lot of acknowledgment for the international community, but it seems like those are just thoughts and prayers kinds of things will you do that are tangible?

Mayes: out of student workers, many are laid off including a lot that are international students. There are so many issues that I don't know about other than the international students. First I want to reach out to IAC because it's the largest organization. I want to get a meeting with them as soon as possible and to talk to people with firsthand experience. Making sure that the community knows he is a resource at any time. Going to their meetings and events, increasing the visibility. This is the first step but also I want to give them resources including meeting with Uni Admin

Patterson: It's very important that we reach out and make sure that they're a part of this conversation because it should come directly from the voices who are being impacted. We have been making steps. I spoke with Sertovic and South and Carmona to improve publication which is still in the works. We need to make sure that they're the ones talking to the admin.

Sertovic: one of the biggest issues is underrep in all student gov levels. What steps are you planning on taking to increase the involvement of international students within the body?

Patterson: Great q. We start with implicit bias training. When we do have interactions with international students in the body we need to check ourselves. Another avenue is through the RSO workshops. We want to make sure that they know this is a resource for them. If we can get the word out, the international students would know about they would like it

Mayes: You can make a corollary. The reason that there's no engagement is because a lot of people don't know that we exist. We need to make sure that their leadership knows about us. I want to place a suggestion box in the student union as a reminder and a resource. Simply giving the information that exists and saying how, getting meetings that specifically talk about international student issues would serve to bring in international students and make campus care more

Grebe: What are your plans for addressing the disconnect between students and Congress?

Mayes: The biggest failing is that we do very little outreach to the student body. I want to work with the next vc on tabling to give out resources about campus. We've been working on a congress newsletter for a month

or two and we plan on that being a monthly publication. I want to hold town halls to talk about relevant issues. I want to work with committees about committee wide attendance. I want to attend the involvement fairs.

Patterson: That's a really good question, there are a multitude of ways. We need to stick our feet in. We need to use the OU Daily. People get their information from the Ou Daily so that we can get more of what we do out there. We need to make a more personalized approach. the districts can do tabling in their district as well. All districts are all over the place so we really have to think about what's best for them.

Werdel: we don't know what next year will look like and we don't know what it's doing to look like. Why are you uniquely situated?

Patterson: There is a chance that we won't be back in fall. I think Emma has done great makins sure they run well. George helps us with the K-Drive. I think I'm uniquely suited because I've done this before and it wouldn't be much different.

Mayes: I have run zoom meetings for my committees. I think many people are qualified but I think a lot of my platform can happen whether or not we're on campus. We have to make sure that the job is more about the members. Whether this affects me doesn't matter because I will make sure that everyone is accommodated and I will work hard to make it so. I think I have the necessary skills.

Merchant: A lot of what emma has done with chair is collaboration with other branch, choose a word

Mayes: scintillating, it means sparkly and bright. If we can work together, we can provide solutions for students on campus. I think congress is full of intelligent

Patterson: I would have to choose effective because we have procedures set up. One thing that I want to do is establish a communication head. There will be a subcommittee to discuss what everyone is doing. With the on-ones we can streamline the communication process to make sure that everyone is on the same page. The goal is to make it better.

Lange: How did you develop your platform?

Patterson: I remember when I first knew I had some things I wanted to change. Facilitation of communication and follow up meetings. I wanted to make sure that I talked to every single person in this body to see what changes they wanted. I wanted to make sure that I had your input on how to make congress better. I centered my platform on what you wanted.

Mayes: as I said, it was built with the conviction of what the chair should be. Over the past couple of weeks, I sat down with associates and reps. I believe that it was important to hear their voices. I collected what the worst issues were. I wanted to increase collaboration and partnership. It was the committee empowerment and community that I took some members to develop ways in which we could solve these issues. I also went to our current Chair Emma DeAngeli. I got her opinions on what she thinks. I talked with George for almost an hour. Not only going to members but the current chair and the god

Spangler-Day: What do the terms diversity equity and inclusion mean to you?

Mayes: another person who brings the light to everyone's day. When people think of diversity, people would say to have people who don't look like you. A more important form of diversity is perspective. I have many brothers but we all have different perspectives and experiences. Equity is fair adjudication. I believe it's the chair's job to make sure that everyone is included. Inclusivity is making sure that we include people who don't look like us but people who don't act like us.

Patterson: I'd like to echo mark in saying it's a multitude of things. People who don't look or think like us. Whenever you're in a situation or a body, you need to take into consideration the people who don't look like us and don't think like us. If certain groups of people weren't on the same level it's not equity. We need equal opportunity. We need to take groups of people who think differently to include and engage.

Patton: In preparation for your platforms, how many people did you reach out to for their input and did this include all of the committee chairs

Patterson: I sent a message to every rep through groupme. I set up meetings with reps and associates. I spoke to most committee chairs. Things got lost in groupme but I reached out to everyone who replied back to me.

Mayes: When I was collecting ideas, I reached out to 30 plus reps and associates to make sure that I had all of their questions and concerns. Unfortunately I wasn't able to meet with the Laurens. My meetings ran a bit over so that they could stack up pretty quickly. I want to have meetings with everyone

Representative Buxton seconded by Representative Marvin to extend the time for questions unlimited

Marvin: I want this to be more specific. Do you have a plan for outreach for reaching underrepped districts
Mayes: during the engineering election, we had less than twenty people vote. South had a good idea of going to the RSOs in the college to see if we can help with their events. It's even a possibility to have the newsletter placed in college specifically but it goes back to the outreach. We need to gauge opinions about what's going on. We can have unrestricted conversations. I think getting individual members to their districts, more outreach generally are some good ways to increase

Patterson: I agree, South's idea was similar to Rojas in reaching out to organizations that are underrepresented. That is something we'd look into. Also tabling for specific districts. Most of the engineers are in the engineering quad. A lot of tabling has happened in popular districts and those are districts that have no problem getting reps

Alpert: I know that you are involved otherwise. As the leader of our body how will you make SGA your priority?

Patterson: It's important to make sure that you have a leader who dedicates their time to the body. I live and breathe in the conoco. Congress has always been my priority. Everything that I do I sweat and bleed congress. I want to support you in your endeavors however many hours it takes.

Mayes: CCs have to spend two hours in the conoco. Most chairs spend more than two hours there. I dedicated the past two years of my time in college in congress. I have worked two years but I still found the time to do lots for congress. I have spent many hours in these past years working on congress. Whether it was ADA or getting childcare or the smaller things.

Mojekwu: a huge part of your speech is being involved with the underrepped community, how have you been involved?

Mayes: I was sfor a brief time the liaison for HASA. The bigger more important one is that I had 99% of student concerns being directed from me. The Goddard project we had was from international students. I tried my best to help those communities on campus.

Patterson: I was a part of the LGBTQ advisory board. I've served on that for a year. Most of what I've done is guiding people to reach out to organizations. IF there is a bil or resolution my responsibility has been to reach out to international students on questions.

Chism: You've mentioned wanting to change the community. Why couldn't you change it in the last year from your current position?

Patterson: Our goal was to break up the cliques because it was intimidating to talk to committee chairs. I think that we have made good strides but there's always room for improvements. We want to appoint committee chairs who want to be really involved. I want some more integration between the committees in general. I want different Congress hangouts. It's intimidating to introduce yourself to people who are already buds. We all want more people to go and to meet everyone.

Mayes: When we first joined congress, the clique nature was bad. I talked to the chair twice throughout the year. I sat furthest away and the last time that I talked to him was asking how long it took to become chair of a committee. I know the progress that we've made. I'm not going to lie in saying that we've done our best. Representatives have to come to you. I want to make sure to have the first two initial meeting and I want people to know that they can come to talk to me throughout the year. You might find your bff if you go to a different area of the chamber. I would like to work with the vc to have more. I would want some of the

meetings to be parli pro workshop so that new and old members can work with parli pro. Those are a few ways.

South: it took a multi day sit in to address racial injustice on campus. Where do you see congress' role in this in the future?

Mayes: I have not been one who is foreign to issues like racial injustice. Two of my cousins were murdered. I know the feeling behind it. The ways I can increase the contact and the support of activism is ensuring that I broach these issues with tabling. It lends the opportunity for members to gauge the opinions of what is happening on campus. We need more outreach and there will be more meetings so that we know that the issues are not cast aside. I want programmatic town halls so that each town hall is about specific events on campus. It could be about anything. We want to gauge the opinions to solve it.

Patterson: We want to be active and make sure that we are on the forefront. Congress chairs can happen through big execs. They sit down with SA and leaders form SGA. That's their opportunity to tell us what they need. If we don't apply some pressure, there is more stuff that we can do but we have to make sure that we're not cutting conversations off. We've been making resolutions of support which is what we should be doing. The more we do the more follow-up will be necessary. We want groups to know how they can help. How do we get this in the hands of admin

Loayza: How do you plan to support congress members in their legislation?

Patterson: First committee was upol and they did a lot of research to make sure that their legislation was backed up. I want to emphasize the importance of research but also not shutting down the resolution. I want to talk about it from a different angle. I want the authors to have those furthered conversations. I want to keep it open and be a resource to the body

Mayes: I want the follow-up for legislation giving members the resources and asking them the purpose behind the legislation and make sure that they have talked to university officials. We need to make sure that those associates and representatives have a solid game plan of what to do after it has passed. I want them to know what the effect of the resolution would be. This is all about making sure that they know what to do and who to go to.

Grebe: What is your impression of the idea that congress has been spending too much of its time on themselves?

Mayes: this was an issue that was brought up all the time when I was talking because they worry that it affects our image more than it affects all of us. We can gauge the opinion of the student body and understand them. Members need to go to their districts to gauge opinions. We also need more constituent outreach. outreach, knowing what our constituents want is to make sure that it's focused on our constituents

Patterson: I do feel as though we've spent too much time inwards. The committees all have their specific purviews and it feels like we've been bylaws heavy. I want to encourage other committees to see what we have changed. We've had a lot from COSCO, Hd, Upol that are less legislation heavy. In regards to thinking about how it would look, we shouldn't worry about how it looks to alumni because they don't go to school here. We want to know what the student body wants.

Buxton: What has your biggest accomplishments and something that you were never able to achieve that you wish you would've done?

Patterson: I wrote a drug policy in upol that was supposed to outline a specific policy for upol It was passed unanimously which is great but there was no follow-up. I was really intimidated by Tom and I wish I would've just done it because that was a really good thing that students need. That would be my failure. Everything that I had done as secretary was my success. It's such a good feeling to get things done. Serving you when I could.

Mayes: My biggest accomplishment was getting the university unclogged. My accomplishment was fostering a committee community that allows members of my committee to carry out their passions. Transportation for those who are disabled. Many of my members were international students. The fact that I was able to foster that was great. Creating that environment that allowed committee members to do well. My failure was not

doing better with the suggestion box. It wasn't really promulgated that successfully. We were in talks a bit with the OU Daily, but my biggest failure was not doing more of that.

May: My main question is what is the best way to reach the constituency with what we're doing as a body? and how can we be more transparent about the follow up

Mayes: The way that I think we can bridge the divide is in a way that they can come to us as a resources. The physical suggestion box is more open and available. I want to have bulletin boards that we put our agendas and our resorucs to give out information about what we do. One way to do that is in the newsletter is to put a spotlight on individual representatives but we would put something on there about what we're doing. I would go to members of congress who have written resolutions and pieces they would be a more effective part of what we do. I want to ensure that they say it during follow-up reports so that we know what the follow-up is. I would want to know that and I would want the body to know that.

Patterson: I agree that when people make suggestions, that's our biggest way of knowing what the student body wants. I think a tool that we can utilize is that any students can write legislation and be included. If you get an idea then include them in that conversation so that they can talk about it because it impacts them. Once the people who have written this legislation, we need to make this public. By the time it hits the body tuesday, we have to assume that we know. Making sure that people have access to those bills and making sure that they're a part of the conversation. I want more follow-up reports that would hopefully give them more resources. We would have follow-up reports. We need to publicize the minutes more. The minutes are hard to find so that we want to make sure that we have agenda and meetings and I think

Hillis motion to suspend the rules and make DeAngeli the proxy vote for all representatives to cast their ballots for chair, vice chair, and secretary

Motion to move to end of list

Representative Lange seconded by Representative Alpert

Kerr: I know you both touched on reaching out to underrepped groups, but we don't exactly have even numbers of the committees. I recently went through orientation and went through the picking process. I don't think students are aware of the capabilities of Congress. Do you have any ideas of making that clear?

Patterson: Basically it's the chair's purview to assign committees. The chair has done this based upon the needs of the committee chairs and the interests. I don't see the need to amend that because it has worked in the past and it has worked. In regards to making sure that the student body is aware, we need to be more proactive in advertising. SGA is bad about communicating. We need to make sure that the things we do are publicized through OU daily. We need to share graphics between it. Maybe we'll get more people involved to get people to understand it as a whole.

Mayes: there are a ton of involvement fairs. We hope that we're back on campus but I think it is more than apt to talk about what people do specifically in congress or what they do as a whole. I would want the EA committee to talk about what they want. That's part of the outreach for students to have more engagement. I think the first thing that we have to do is get what Congress does as a whole out to the students. Asking committees to help plan town halls or programs. I do agree that I don't think that the way we should change the committees is effective.

Merchant: 1/4 of our reps come from ucol, how outreach?

Mayes: freshman class is untapped potential. A lot of committee chairs came from the freshman class. Having orientation for the freshman class is good. Broaden our scope and having that physical suggestion box to make sure they know the resources. Having that bulletin board and suggestion box is what they need. to make sure what we do and who we are. Opening events, town halls will get the attention of freshmen.

Patterson: There are a lot of ways that we can talk to freshmen because there are a lot of ways that we can accommodate them. We can always do more for tabling. We need to connect to freshmen leaders, reaching

out to SFC because they can be more included in the conversation. Reaching out to the RAs because they have direct access to their freshmen. They can talk to them and ask if they're interested. We can table in the buildings and post flyers in the dorms

Lange: In what ways have you helped the student body serving in your current capacity/

Patterson: I talked about the drug policy which didn't work out. i want to make sure that everything said was said in minutes. I've talked to classes and friends and constituents. It's the small things that you can do. I've DMed several people on instagram and gotten personalized stories about how to fix that in the future.

Mayes: My committee handles student concerns and that's been great. The crowning achievement has been the ADA report and making sure that it was up to code. Making sure that we catalog those deficiencies and sending it out to uni admin. The uni admin is well-aware and i want the next chair to carry it out. We gave out more info about parking availability. Our TUFT event was popular. We gave out useful information. A lot of students did have cheaper options. I could talk about other issues so I'm fortunate to have had the suggestion box

Thomas: I have read through each of your platforms. What is your personal competitive advantage?

Mayes: Sav is a great person but she's smart and passionate. One advantage is that I have had the opportunity to be at the helm. I have worked with the admin and been able to facilitate my members to help solve these issues. A lot of what we were working on was the chair of COSCo. I have worked with members and made sure that it's guaranteed that we work with administration. I want the copy of COSCo's contacts to be for all members.

Patterson: That's a question. Mark is also a really smart dude. He says words that I have to look up. I have not chaired a meeting before because there's a first time for everything. I know the insides and outs as to what works, what doesn't work, I've maneuvered through the K-Drive so many times and I understand the processes. I am an extrovert and I talk to people. I am most passionate about it. How is an extrovert supposed to survive? There are connections that can be made. I have met people that are probably my soulmate because of how close we are. I think having a chair that is approachable and able to have personal conversations is important.

Lange: What inspired you to run for chair?

Patterson: I just love the body but that's too little to say. I debated back and forth running for chair. I had convinced myself that nobody wanted to see me in the chair position. The more that I talked to people about my ideas convinced me that it was something that I wanted to do. You guys are my friends, you guys are my family away from home. I couldn't think of a better place to spend my time.

Mayes: I didn't decide until January/February. I talked to the Chair, Vice Chair, and others who gave me the encouragement. I'm not going to say that I have a unique experience, but I do have the experience of already having run a committee. I went out to members of congress, reps and associates, gauging their ideas and opinions about what runs best in congress. There is no personal reason, but it's an effective reason. I think I have the ability to gauge the opinions of members of congress. I don't think anyone was born to do it, but I think that Congress needs a steady hand in that. I think that my experience in the past shows that I have the steady hand because I think that's how the chair should work. I want to see a chair that goes even more out of their way to reach out to members.

o Executive Session

Buxton second Kerr to move out of executive session

- Vice Chair

Harman: I'm pleased to nominate Mahak for VC. Knowing Mahak, she is dedicated and cares for the body. In previous efforts, she expanded outreach to the community. She coordinated with PR directors. She makes an inclusive environment and checks on our wellbeing and cares. She never fails to bring a smile to those around her. She plans to do engaged constituent outreach. Communication is key. Coordination allows for

outreach in our districts. She's brainstorming outreach to provide a place for all to be represented in Congress continuing in her role.

Merchant: Hi! Thank you Caitlyn, for her compassion and hard work. I'm Mahak, she/her/hers. I was a VC last year. This has been very special and rewarding. Beginning fall 2018, I was a representative for UCol and was in HD. Next semester, I was chair of HD. I wanted to make campus accessible and caring, which made me want to run for VC. I wanted to welcome everyone. I consulted with the former SGA president and vice president. My attempts to reform our liaison program involved a reboot. I wanted to do tabling, reform liaison programs, and more. I'm running for reelection to represent the needs of this body. I want to union my previous experiences and new members' input. I want to codify leadership roles and revamp the liaison program. Long term goals, social media role, and make an efficient SGA message. Outreach with representatives. I want to develop skills that help us work with RSOs. Opportunity for members who want leadership involvement. I want to provide more leadership opportunities. Presence of academic colleges, I want to build a relationship by collaborating with them. Due to Covid-19, these times are turbulent. If you look at the powerpoint, I planned for next semester if we don't come back. I want to thank everyone tonight. You all gave me wisdom, love, trust for sessions before. I'm appreciative of this opportunity and want to carry it into next session.

South: I can't tell you how excited I am supporting Malachi. We don't have long. Brief. I'll tell you about Malachi. You're aware that he's ConAd chair. He's been a collaborator and friend since I've been in Congress. Commitment to improving Congress is unrivaled. He wants to bring the body into the future. JFK's sentiment is why I believe Malachi is suited for this role. Organized catalog of RSOs, being a resource for committees, real steps of progress. Communication is paramount with committees, exec, etc. Malachi has the innovation necessary to bring the body past the status quo. I encourage you to vote for him.

Bouch: Keep it brief. Thanks Crispin for the kind words. Start by highlighting VC responsibilities. VC is the primary point of communication for the outside community. Morale and personnel. In charge of the liaison program. Assist Congress chair however they can and be members of other committees. Looking at those bylaws is how I made my platform. My platform has five points. Community: successes of last year's program and how we can improve. Tuesdays at 9 don't work for everyone. Community building isn't just politics. Not everyone's interest, Conoco not accepting space for everyone. Want to diversify the ways we gather. I want to inform people of behind the scenes. I'll be thorough and transparent in office hours and VC reports. I'll be present at every committee meeting. Being present there, I'll be a resource and talk about what other committees are doing. Also, I've talked to Tucker about this and I want all committee minutes sent to everyone. Moving into elections: When I wanted to be chair of ConAd, I wanted to prioritize elections over applications. We didn't prioritize elections. I want to table for elections more throughout the process in different locations and not suddenly. I want to get info out. I want to coprogram with other colleges. I was at the CAS meeting. We talked about putting reps on websites and getting reps at student meetings and town halls. One of VC duties is to be the voice and face of Congress. I want to merge social media. I want to highlight RSOs. Daily and weekly social media campaigns. I want to personally contact each RSO and hold workshops for new online platforms. I hope you elect me VC.

Hillis: ConAd is tasked with redistricting. That's a large project. How do you plan to help ConAd with this project?

Bouch: I plan on being active in redistricting. Co-author on last year's. Problems with how we did it. I want to assist ConAd chair however I can since I'm transitioning out of the position. I want to look at different districts and majors.

Merchant: Not familiar with redistricting. More than happy to help and run ideas past people. I want to maintain a balance of trusting ConAd and not hover. Want to trust leadership.

Flaggert: Collaboration and trust are big concepts. Exec is a team influenced by collaboration. If elected, if you noticed an issue with a fellow exec, how would you act?

Merchant: Depends on what it is. The first step is to ask if they're okay. A lot of the time someone's work deteriorates, it's a personal hardship. If it's a chronic issue, I'll bring it to other members of the body.

Bouch: I agree with checking in. That's always the first step. People go through things. Make myself an asset to them. Have a conversation about how they lacked. If they're having a tough time, they still have a job.

Don't overstep and take things out of their hands. It's not productive. Ask if they need help, and make myself a resource and them aware of the issue. If it continues, it's not about making other Congress members aware but to talk to the Chair and secretary and George about how we can assist this person to fulfill duties. If that doesn't work, bring it to Congress.

Ownby: What are the duties and responsibilities of the VC?

Bouch: The VC should help the student Congress chair with Congress. Assist however. VC presides over meetings in the chair's absence. Organize orientation. Haven't touched on yet. VC serves as associate coordinator. Attending committee meetings. Report on committees as necessary. Morale, community building, eight office hours. Communication and PR. Front of Congress to the public. First face you see looking at the student congress. Congressional service opportunities.

Merchant: I'll speak on how I've embodied bylaws. Main job to assist chair. With Emma, I've coordinated PR campaigns and group projects. Also presides over meetings and committees of the whole. PR, overall maintaining of bylaws. Every time we have a bill that changes bylaws, I change that in the K drive. I've been trying to work this semester with PR. Office hours, communication.

South: Took a multi-day sit in at Evans Hall for admin to address racial injustice. How do you plan to advocate for students as a VC?

Merchant: I admit, the body's solution was lackluster to me. Always room to improve on racial justice. I'm in a position of privilege. I'll never know everything, so we have to listen. I reached out to co-directors of the sit-in. In the future I want to see more candor and drive for diversity and inclusion events.

Close the list and move to executive session

Representative Hillis seconded by Representative Broadbent

Bouch: As a co-advisor of BERT once told me, the best position you can be as someone privileged is an anti-racist. You have to put marginalized peoples' voices first. We could have been stronger for BERT and done so sooner. No outrage soon enough for blackface incidents. Took me coming into the exec and asking why we haven't said anything yet when we crafted blackface resolution. It was sent back for revision, but it started the conversation. We have to advocate for their voices.

Grebe: What's your impression of the idea that Congress deals too much with inward looking things and not campus as a whole.

Bouch: We always kept in mind how things would affect campus as a whole, maybe that wasn't always the case. ConAd always put forward internal legislation. Had a productive year, other committees had less legislation. Prioritize student body issues. That's what my VC platform is about, connecting to the external body. We have to fix ourselves to help the student body.

Merchant: I agree we saw a lot of internal legislation. Internal takes a lot less time. External very research based. That's a bigger trend, is reading the legislation when it's published. One rep used to be able to yell consent and legislation was passed. So engagement is going upward, and I hope it continues.

Garg: I saw inefficiencies in reimbursement processes when people use Congress funds. Not on anyone in particular, but in the procedure guiding reimbursement. How will you address that?

Merchant: Reimbursement is more WAM, but part of my platform is making a guide about the new RSO guide. I want to include how to do everything on the platform. Hopefully that will alleviate concerns.

Bouch: That's WAM, but I want to reach out to RSOs across campus and talk about RSO issues. Hold workshops moving to online platforms to help transition, apply for primary, auxiliary funding, etc. When I contact every RSO, I'll contact the WAM chair about how we can simplify this process.

Chism: To get into the positions you hold, you made campaign promises. What did you promise that you didn't do and why?

Bouch: Two things. Being chair of ConAd, election reform and prioritizing elections. Election reform is complete, but because of powers above, it hasn't been seen. It's amazing. Excited for discussion. Prioritizing elections. I personally said I wanted to prioritize elections. Applying to be a representative is not a good system. I didn't try to advertise it, spread by word of mouth. Information not leaked as much as possible. I couldn't prop up elections on my own. Talked with Emma in detail about election advertisements. As VC, that's what I want to prioritize.

Extend time for questions to 1:40am

Hillis seconded by Kerr

Merchant: I'll make this quick. I didn't mention an event for Congress like snow cones. Student orientation weekend, camp crimson, etc. I want to implement a buddy system at first meeting or at orientation. People recruited to Congress usually already know someone. Undermines the purpose of a program like that.

Motion to move into executive session

Representative Hillis seconded by Representative Harman

o Executive Session

- Secretary

South: I worked with Tucker on UPol where she was secretary. She was always organized, creative, kind. Some of the things on her platform - communication and collaboration. Sending out all committee minutes. Individual trainings for secretaries. Emailing other SGA branch leaders to update and make opportunities to collaborate.

Tucker:Hi everyone, my name is Emily Tucker and my pronouns are she/her/hers. Thank you so much Crispin. I just wanted to thank y'all for considering me for secretary. It's a leadership role that I know I can shape, working together with the other exec members as well as the rest of the body, in order to reach our goals and make real change on campus. Regarding some of my plans for the secretary role, my two broad goals for next year are increased communication with members of Congress, and collaboration with SGA as a whole as well as collaboration within the body. So for communication, I want to do everything I can to communicate with particularly committee secretaries to make sure that they understand their position and let them know they can come to me with any questions they might have. To do this, I'm going to hold monthly group meetings with secretaries so we can bounce ideas off one another as well as individual meetings to hear any questions or concerns they might have about what they do or their role within their committee. For communication with the rest of the body, I'm going to make sure everyone knows that if they need to talk about anything, my door is always open. Finally I also want to garner interest in leadership roles in the long run by maybe having a table set up at orientation with a committee secretary, a committee vice chair, and a committee chair so that new members understand what those positions do and maybe even want to be in that leadership role in a session or two. For collaboration, one, I want to collaborate with the other branches of SGA, because we're all representing the student body and we can make some really great change if we all work together. I plan on writing a monthly email to SGA leaders laying out what we're doing in Congress, and if any committees want or need resources or contacts from other branches, I will encourage the other branches to reach out so that I can connect them to the representative or associate working on that project. I also want to work with the Vice Chair to set up a public RSO email list so that pertinent information can get to RSOs as quickly as possible without having to sift through an OUMM.

For the second prong of collaboration, I want increased collaboration between members of Congress. I plan on sending out the minutes from all the committees to everyone in the body, so that if there's an opportunity for someone maybe from another committee to provide a contact or skill set on a project they previously didn't know about, they can do that. I also want to create a Google Doc with contacts from all over campus that would serve as a living document that anyone could access for sessions to come to add to or change as contacts change. This I believe will help members of the body skip the step of searching for a contact, when they can just press Control-F and find the contact they need. Finally, I want to type out all liaison reports and announcements for events that Congress members want to promote into the email with the general body minutes, so that others who want to get involved in parts of campus they may not have previously known about can find those events or organizations a little more easily than sifting through the minutes from especially long meetings or even remembering that an interesting event was discussed in liaison reports, and they can get involved. I know it's late, but please reach out with any questions you have!

Motion to skip executive session
Representative Hillis seconded by Representative Harman

Student Concerns

Old Business

Items to Be Considered

Motion to see bill

Representative Buxton seconded by Representative Carmona

CB-104-01 Red River Holiday Act of 2020 (DeAngeli) (Exec >Do Pass)

deAngeli: this is the red river holiday act of 2020. we can recommend one holiday. We usually pass this in the fall but at this point it doesn't matter because the professor already accounted for. i will also mention that this is on justin and dalton's platform to get another holiday. we decided as a big exec to hold off on. it is not guaranteed that we want another. they are going to do more research to see if the board will be ok with that.

Broadbent: were any other holiday considered like the november general election

DeAngeli: no this is the usual one traditionally for OU/TX game.

Kerr: is the football season is affected by COVID and the schedule changes then what is the plan?

DeAngeli: we do not have a plan so we aren't accounting for that. but the next chair will do a great job handling that

Hillis: I am looking at the reference in the regents policy manual and I think it is an incorrect academic appeals board.

DeAngeli: i would accept a FA amending that

Tucker: Kind of along the same lines if football gets cancelled, would we be able to change this to the election day?

DeAngeli: yeah i am definitely open to that i cannot speak to what is going to happen. there would be an opportunity to change that should there be a need. in the online version it's 5-15 in the holidays

Ownby: are you aware that friday oct 10th is a saturday.

DeAngeli: I am now aware and would love a FA.

Hillis: FA changing the number 10 to the number 9 because it is supposed to be that friday

DeAngeli: yes

Hillis: are the authors aware that this could negatively affect academics on campus. we go to college to go to college and making an unscheduled holiday takes that away

DeAngeli: the ideal of yes we are here to learn. as a person it isn't too important to me. but it is beneficial for safe travels because it is a big deal. I know that a lot of people are really really into it and it is good for safety measures so the roads are jammed so they can stagger their meeting times. we don't get a fall break and this is acting as that.

Motion to see bill

Representative Hillis seconded by Representative Buxton

AB-103-09 Primary Funding Act of 2020 for Governmental Organizations (Patton) (WAM> Do Pass)

Patton: Hey guys this is the government bill that is discussed briefly and we funded all the branches of SGA and the students bar and I don't know why but I trusted george.

Garg: Has any of the government bodies seen an increase in budget?

Patton: student bars received an increase of 27,000 a couple years ago they were decreased for some reason and they got 15,000 and I gave them back their normal operating number. CAC is exactly the same. Congress decreased because Emma revised the budget. GSS historically has a poor fiscal more than 2 years of bad then they get a designated 350 because we hold ourselves to the same standards. Exec decrease 60

Bouch: can you break down CAC that the event they are requesting the most money for?

Patton: the most money goes to the speakers bureau which is 80,000. It is a separate funding system that goes for events where speakers travel. 40,000 for their concert series. Film series and other general events.

Broadbent: what is SGA exec spending their money on?

Patton: stick it to stigma, SFC food and OU loves norman

Kerr: what is sga operations used for 31,000 for?

Patton: a lot of maintenance fees. copier maintenance. The largest for that is copier stuff we had to order office supplies, business cards and maintenance.

Kerr: maintenance in an on campus is funded through our funding?

Patton: ill direct that to george

Ahmadi: any maintenance for SGA, SGA pays for in the conoco

Broadbent: will you break down what we are spending our money on?

Patton: part of it is food for the certain committees. everyone went around to the committee chairs and asked. ConAd food COSCO turns up for transit, EA higher ed day food registration drives and a vehicle, HD wants food for friendsgiving. UPOL same. WAM for primary food.

Hillis: went over 31,000 for operations 8,000 activities 5000 for capital?

Patton: capital are computer updates

extend 10 minutes

harman sec lange

Patton: activities are both for the exec branch operations cost for the state of SGA and also we have to pay membership dues for OMEGA the big XII conferences both in state and on capital hill.

Hillis: what is SORO?

Patterson: they do all the tech stuff in the union.

Ahmadi: SGA set up a place where orgs can check our projects and other things

Marvin: this is kind of touched on earlier that salaries and stipends cant be changed? How did we get this number?

Patton: there is a piece of legislation every time salary is changed. We had one beginning of last year that changed how much the WAM chair was paid bringing it up to vice chair and secretary. Those numbers are in pieces of leg. Goerge was also updated. Each individual has once based on the salary.

Marvin: pay for upkeep of conoco is that all three floors?

Patton: all three floors because all those floors are controlled by us.

Bouch: breakdown the salaries and stipends we pay for and where we can find them

Ahmadi: they are in title 10 of the code. just to clarify you all are paying for the admin positions. SGA funds do not go to my salary or SLS

Motion to see bill

Representative Marvin seconded by Representative Carmona

AB-103-10 Primary Funding Act of 2020 (Patton) (WAM > Do Pass)

Patton: there are two separate bills because there has to be government ones separately as opposed to the ones that are registered students orgs. That is the one that has been called first. ask any questions about the fiscal or any of the processes. also just to be clear we did spend the entirety of our budget.

Merchant: Can you explain the process that you and WAM went through because you are working remotely.

Patton: logistical issues because we were supposed to meet for the entirety of two weekends. 20-30 hours together but that is insane to ask to do on zoom. what we decided to do this year is i went through the orgs by myself. there is a component that is standard. I downloaded compiled fiscal and drew up suggested amounts. I met with them for three and a half hours. I explained the fiscal about what we were funding and we made changes based on some of the ones where I was unsure of. I think we went over everything three times.

Broadbent: explain the categories at the top?

Patton: categories are for the orgs to decide. if it's for program or event its self explanatory. capital expenditure is year to year reusable. Banners should be capital expenditures. office supplies and expenditures, are usually if people want chalk or paper. Like if they are a journalism thing they would want a lot of paper.

Merchant: we spent everything and what do you mean does it impact aux?

Patton: won't impact aux at all. if there was anything left over it would have rolled over. I had over 700,000 and I made sure I allocated that through the two bills.

Broadbent: 7 capital investments?

Patterson: fitted table banner, lutheran church missouri sign on is for garage repair they have to replace air conditioning. sooner off road is stuff to build the vehicle. TOG is for annual website renewal. ASCE concrete canoe team concrete. sooner racing team times for them. ultimate frisbee club is a scrivners it should be under office supplies instead of capital expenditure. the skydiving club needs rigs to be a competition team.

Bouch: reject any orgs because of lack of funding?

Patton: no only incomplete apps.

Motion to extend time by 10 minutes

Representative Tucker seconded by Representative Sertovic

Patton: there were two denied for quality of budget

Spangler-Day: how many members does the Intercollegiate leg have?

Patton: 41

Hillis: Housing center student associate received money, do they get funding from housing and food

Patton: their funding from housing and food cut. There were alot of funding sources moved around last year.

Garg: I was looking at honors students association, does the honors college give them money?

Patton: they do they receive 900-1000 a year

Spangler-Day: is UPB part of CAC?

Patton: separate

Hillis: I've seen greek names do we fund any IFC and pan chapters or are these national IGC and multicultural?

Patton: these are from those latter three, we did not fund the first two.

Harman: FA for alphabetic organization?

Patton: yes

Thomas: past semester finances distorted fall close impact?

Patton: i don't want to make any statements because i am not the final say on the university policy at certain times but it will not affect this money going into this account. if this means we have to do supplementary legislation we might. we would rather give them this money now rather than not having them in august

Kerr: if we don't fund any greek orgs, what is the national pan council 18,000

Patton: pan is greek houses on greek row, national pan is the council for historically black fraternities

DeAngeli: the iranian requested 10,000 what for?

Patton: a couple of very large events, the one in particular was Mehregan Night. it is a big cultural event and 10,000 are going to that.

Bouch: I was looking at the totals, why we allocated ourselves SGAs more money than RSOs?

Patton: that implies that all of the funding is used by the members. the largest is CAC, besides stipends. CAC is under the government but all of that money is used to put on the plethora of events for the year. that money still all goes to events that students go to.

Garg: were the applicants given a chance to update apps to the pandemic.

Patton: no it was a hard deadline there is nothing in the code that allows

Spangler-Day: BIG event admin costs?

Patton: day of events day of expensives it includes some of the events thats are affiliated like tools and they have an event apart with DJs and lights

extend end of list and close list

buxton sec by sertovic

Hillis: fund any shirts glitter guns knives balloons?

Patton: guns and knives were not asked for but many wanted shirts but we didn't fund those

Lange: with the housing center students association is a particular number why?

Patton: they just asked for a particular amount and sometimes they break it down

Buxton: considering that big event is cancelled this year and what they requested last year is that money going to carry on for their next budget?

Patton: all of the money is recisned and it goes to aux. all the money from all the accounts do that.

DeAngeli: columbian student association over 10,000?

Patton: a lot was for columbia nights for a large scale cultural event

DeAngeli: college of law OUtlaw?

Patton: grammar choice scriveners

DeAngeli: tierra tinta is?

Patton: graduate student org in the department of lit language and linguistics focusing on dialogue and languages within latin america and brazillian studies.

DeAngeli: what is the 18,000 for national pan council?

Patton: they are hosting next year a large scale conference for exec for these frat councils

DeAngeli: cubix club

Patton: competitive club

DeAngeli: international advisory youth committee doing?

Patton: largest is eve of nationals and the international bazaar and international pageant and meetings and mixers

DeAngeli: OIL is intercollegiate legislature their official title
Patton: i believe so their official portal is just IC
DeAngeli: what are they using their money for?
Patton: the fall legislative sessions that they have to register for and travel fees
DeAngeli: red clay faction
Patton: like modeling clay and art and they put on classes to do clay modeling stuff
DeAngeli: OU Esports club
Patton: yes
DeAngeli: SPE student chapter
Patton: society of plastic engineers

suspend special order

harman sec marvin

Follow-Up Reports

Items for Future Agenda

Announcements and Comments

Final Roll Call

Adjourn 2:10am

Representative Harman seconded by Representative Kerr

Chair: Emma DeAngeli
Vice Chair: Mahak Merchant
Secretary: Savannah Patterson

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS

CONGRESSIONAL SESSION CIV

April 21, 2020

GRADUATE STUDENT SENATE

SENATE SESSION GF19

CONGRESSIONAL BILL CB-104-01

SENATE BILL NO. GF19-XX

AS INTRODUCED

An Act submitting the Fall 2020 unscheduled holiday;
providing for a short title; providing for legislative intent;
and providing for an effective date.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION:

Section 1: TITLE: This act shall be known and may be cited as the “Red River Holiday Act of 2020.”

Section 2: PURPOSE: The purpose of this act is to officially submit an Unscheduled Holiday to the University President for Approval per the University of Oklahoma Regents’ Policy Manual Section 5.15.

Section 3: The University of Oklahoma Student Government Association officially submits Friday, October 9th, 2020 as the Fall 2020 Student Holiday.

Section 4: In accordance with the SGA Code Annotated and Constitution, this Act shall become effective immediately upon passage and approval.

Author(s): Justin Norris, Student Government Association President
Dalton Gau, Student Government Association Vice President
Melissa Maxey, Chair of Graduate Student Senate
Jema Esparza, Chair Emeritus of Campus Activities Council
Emma DeAngeli, Chair of Undergraduate Student Congress

Submitted on a motion by Representative Buxton seconded by Representative Carmona

Action taken by Student Congress: 29-1-0

Verified by Chair of Student Congress: _____ Date: _____

Submitted on a motion by:

Action taken by Senate:

Verified by Chair of Senate: _____ Date: _____

Approved by SGA President:

Date: _____

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS
CONGRESSIONAL SESSION CIV
April 21st, 2020

GRADUATE STUDENT SENATE
SENATE SESSION GF20
April 26th, 2020

CONGRESSIONAL BILL AB-103-09
SENATE BILL NO. GF19-XX

AS INTRODUCED

An act relating to appropriations; providing for short title; stating purpose; appropriating Primary Funding for the 2020-2021 process; stating appropriation guidelines; establishing expiration deadline; directing transfer of unused funds by deadline; and providing an effective date.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION:

Section 1: This act shall be known and may be cited as the “Primary Funding Act of 2020 for Governmental Organizations”

Section 2: PURPOSE. The purpose of this act is to appropriate the funds of the University of Oklahoma Student Government Association to the organizations mentioned within.

Section 3: APPROPRIATION. The following amounts are hereby allocated to

Organization	Programs, Events & Activities	Capital Investments	Office and General Expenses	Total
Student Bar Association	18,000			18,000
Campus Activities Council	132,052.69			132,052.69
SGA Undergraduate Student Congress	2,400			2,400
SGA Graduate Student Senate	350			350
SGA Executive Branch	2,000			2,000
SGA Operations	8,560	5,000	31,128.96	44,688.96
Salaries and Stipends			197,193.55	197,193.55
			TOTAL:	400,685.20

Section 4: All guidelines and provisions in Title 10 of the Code Annotated shall apply to all funds appropriated in this act.

Section 5: This fiscal year for the account listed in these sections shall end May 14, 2021

Section 6: All unspent money remaining in the accounts listed in Section 3 shall revert to the SGA General Account after May 14, 2021, and the remaining appropriations shall be canceled.

Section 7: This act shall become effective when passed in accordance with the SGA Constitution.

Author(s): Lauren Patton, Chair, SGA Budget Committee

Co-Author(s): SGA Budgetary Committee

Submitted on a motion by Representative Hillis seconded by Representative Buxton

Action taken by Student Congress: 34-0-0

Verified by Chair of Student Congress:

Date:

Submitted on a motion by:

Action taken by Senate:

Verified by Chair of Senate:

Date:

Approved by SGA President:

Date:

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS
CONGRESSIONAL SESSION CIV

April 21st, 2020

GRADUATE STUDENT SENATE
SENATE SESSION GF20

April 26th, 2020

CONGRESSIONAL BILL AB-103-10
SENATE BILL NO. GF19-XX

AS INTRODUCED

An act relating to appropriations; providing for short title; stating purpose; appropriating Primary Funding for the 2020-2021 process; stating appropriation guidelines; establishing expiration deadline; directing transfer of unused funds by deadline; and providing an effective date.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION:

- Section 1:** This act shall be known and may be cited as the “Primary Funding Act of 2020”.
- Section 2:** PURPOSE. The purpose of this act is to appropriate the funds of the University of Oklahoma Student Government Association to the organizations mentioned within.
- Section 3:** APPROPRIATION. The following amounts are hereby allocated to

Organization	Programs, Events & Activities	Capital Investments	Office and General Expenses	Total
AME Graduate Student Community	840			840
ASCE Concrete Canoe Team		790		790
ASHRAE Student Chapter	700			700
African Women’s League	900			900
Agricultural Law Association	700			700
American Association of Petroleum Geologists	700			700

American Cancer Society Relay for Life	1000			1000
American Constitution Society	700			700
American Indian Law Review	1900			1900
American Indian Science & Engineering Society	700			700
American Indian Student Association	750			750
American Institute of Chemical Engineers	350			350
American Marketing Association	600			600
American Sign Language Club	350			350
American Society of Mechanical Engineers	600			600
Anthropology Graduate Student Association	670			670
Art Museum Ambassadors	700			700
Association Friends of Venezuela	2300			2300
Association of Geography Graduate Students	700			700
Association of Southeast Asian Nations	1700			1700
Association of Transfer Students	1100			1100
BioReach- Biology Outreach	700			700
Biomedical Engineering Student Affairs	700			700
Black Law Students Association	1000			1000
Black Student Association	37500			37500
Business Law Society	350			350
Christian Legal Society	1100			1100
Classic Film Club	435			435
Clay Target Team	800			800
College Broadcasters	300			300
College Democrats	350			350

College of Law Outlaw	500			500
Colombian Student Association	13000			13000
Computer Science Student Board	300	400		700
Criminal Law Association	2100			2100
Cubers Club			198	198
Disability Inclusion and Awareness	450			450
Environmental Law Student Association	500			500
Environmental Science Student Association	600			600
Eta Kappa Nu, Beta Xi Chapter	700			700
Federal Bar Association	1500			1500
Forum: Dialogue Newspaper	150		1030	1180
Game Developers Association	300			300
German Club	980			980
Graduate Business Association	700			700
Graduate Music Student Association	1000			1000
Graduate Women in Business	900			900
Hacklahoma	800			800
Health Law Student Association	1300			1300
Health and Exercise Science Student Association (HESSA)	1500			1500
Hispanic American Student Association	13000			13000
History of Science Association	350			350
Honors Student Association	6000			6000
Housing Center Student Association	14498.25			14498.25
Independent Greek Council	8500			8500
India Student Association	9000			9000
Informed Citizens Discussion Group	1365			1365
Institute of Electrical & Electronics Engineers	700			700
Integrity Council	1300			1300

Intellectual Property Society	700			700
InterVarsity Christian Fellowship	2800			2800
Intercollegiate Legislature	12500			12500
International Advisory Committee	37500			37500
International Student Ministry (formerly Global Intervarsity Christian Fellowship)	400			400
Iranian Student Association	13000			13000
Japanese Club	550			550
Kappa Alpha Psi	900			900
Korean Conversation Club	350			350
Latinx Law Student Association	350			350
Lutheran Church Missouri Synod (LCMS U)	275	150		425
Mathematics Graduate Student Association	700			700
Medical Ethics and Issues Discussion Panel	900			900
Music Composition Club	516			516
Muslim Student Association	500			500
National Pan-Hellenic Council	18000			18000
OBI OUtreach	753		510	1263
OK Clean Lakes and Watersheds Association Norman Student Chapter	550		200	750
OK Sailing Club	450			450
OK Competitive Robotics Club	1250			1250
OU Design/Build/Fly Club	700			700
OU Esports Club	700			700
OU History Club	500			500
OU Men's Rugby Club	2625			2625
OU Men's Ultimate Frisbee Club	2200			2200
OU Triathlon Club	750			750

OU Women's Ultimate Frisbee Club	1900		100	2000
OUr Mental Health	180		90	270
Oil and Gas, Natural Resources, and Energy Law Society	350			350
Oklahoma BMES Student Chapter	1100			1100
Oklahoma College of Law- Board of Advocates	3500			3500
Oklahoma International Law Society	3700			3700
Oklahoma Law Review	1400			1400
Organization for the Advancement of Women in Law	3300			3300
Peruvian Student Association	800			800
Phi Alpha Delta Law Fraternity, International	800			800
Pre-Law Society	675			675
Pre-Medical Women's Society	1000			1000
Psychology Club	700			700
Public Health Discussions	520			520
Public Interest Law Student Association	800			800
SPE Student Chapter	860			860
School of Meteorology Student Affairs Committee	400			400
Science Olympiad Alumni Association	260		100	360
Skydiving Club		800		800
Society for the Advancement of of Chicanos/Hispanics and Native Americans in Science	400			400
Society of Professional Journalists	350			350
Sooner Air Traffic Control Association	2300			2300
Sooner Chapter of the American Association of Airport Executives	1200			1200
Sooner Off-Road		2700		2700

Sooner Racing Team		1800		1800
South Asian Student Association	700			700
Spanish Club	750			750
Sports and Entertainment Law Society	800			800
Steel Bridge Competition Team	600			600
Student Association of Bangladesh	1820			1820
Student Business Association	100		300	400
Student Chapter for the Association of Computing Machinery	350			350
Student Health Care Outreach	1500			1500
Student Veterans Association	1000			1000
Tau Beta Pi Association (Engineering Honor Society)	700			700
The Big Event - Admin	10000			10000
The Mumford Research Group	760			760
The Oklahoma Group (TOG)	1340	260		1600
The Political Science Club	600			600
The Red Clay Faction	3700			3700
The United World	1750			1750
Tierra Tinta	1000			1000
Undergraduate Mathematics Club	600			600
Undergraduate Mock Trial Team	3500			3500
Union Programming Board	35000			35000
Veg Club	300			300
Victim Advocacy Program	650			650
Vietmanese Student Association	3750			3750
Voto Latino	700			700
Women in Aviation	1500			1500
Women in Electrical and Computer Engineering	1000			1000

World Literature Today Student Advisory Board	1000			1000
TOTAL:				370,600.25

Section 4: All guidelines and provisions in Title 10 of the Code Annotated shall apply to all funds appropriated in this act.

Section 5: This fiscal year for the account listed in these sections shall end May 14, 2021

Section 6: All unspent money remaining in the accounts listed in Section 3 shall revert to the SGA General Account after May 14, 2021, and the remaining appropriations shall be canceled.

Section 7: This act shall become effective when passed in accordance with the SGA Constitution.

Author(s): Lauren Patton, Chair, SGA Budget Committee

Co-Author(s): SGA Budgetary Committee

Submitted on a motion by Representative Marvin seconded by Representative Carmona

Action taken by Student Congress: 31-0-0

Verified by Chair of Student Congress:

Date:

Submitted on a motion by:

Action taken by Senate:

Verified by Chair of Senate:

Date:

Approved by SGA President:

Date:

Session 104	General
Alpert, Lucy	x
Broadbent, Taylor	x
Buxton, Nate	x
Carmona, Ismael	x
Carvalho, Jorge	abs
Cotton, Chad	x
Dobson, Jessica	abs
Flaggert, Jayke	x
Garg, Nishit	x
Grebe, Jordan	x
Harman, Caitlyn	x
Hillis, Foster	x
Hong, Anna	x
Kerr, Susan	x
Kervic, Hanna	x
Lange, Jake	x
Lewis, Lacey	x
Loayza, Robert	x
Long, Matt	abs
Luthfiyah, Anne	abs
Marvin, Alexis	x
May, Sidney	x
Mayes, Mark	x
McGee, Tess	x
Merchant, Mahak	x
Miller, Summer	x
Mojekwu, Peace	x
Murdock, Max	x

Roberts, Lauren	x
Rojas, Julio	abs
Rosen, Ashley	x
Sertovic, Aida	x
Shabangu, Veli	abs
Smail, Taylor	abs
South, Crispin	x
Stormer, Sam	x
Spangler-Day, Santana	x
Thomas, Christopher	x
Tucker, Emily	x
Werdel, Gina	x
Present	33
Absent	7
Excused	0

Session 104	AB-103-09	AB-103-10	CB-104-01
Alpert, Lucy	y	y	y
Broadbent, Taylor	y	y	n
Buxton, Nate	y	y	y
Carmona, Ismael	y	y	y
Carvalho, Jorge			
Cotton, Chad	y	y	y
Dobson, Jessica			
Flaggert, Jayke	y	y	y
Garg, Nishit	y	y	y
Grebe, Jordan	y	y	y
Harman, Caitlyn	y	y	y
Hillis, Foster	y	y	y
Hong, Anna	y	y	
Kerr, Susan	y	y	y
Kervic, Hanna	y	y	y
Lange, Jake	y	y	y
Lewis, Lacey	y	y	y
Loayza, Robert	y	y	y
Long, Matt			
Luthfiyah, Anne			
Marvin, Alexis	y	y	y
May, Sidney	y	y	y
Mayes, Mark	y	y	y
McGee, Tess	y	y	y
Merchant, Mahak	y	y	y
Miller, Summer	y	y	y
Mojekwu, Peace	y	y	y
Murdock, Max	y	y	y

Roberts, Lauren	y	y	y
Rojas, Julio	y	y	y
Rosen, Ashley	y	y	y
Sertovich, Aida	y	y	y
Shabangu, Veli			
Smail, Taylor			
South, Crispin	y	y	y
Stormer, Sam	y	y	y
Spangler-Day, Santana	y	y	y
Thomas, Christopher	y	y	y
Tucker, Emily	y	y	y
Werdel, Gina	y	y	y
Yes	34	31	29
No	0	0	1
Abstain	0	0	0

Session 103	Chair	Vice Chair	Secretary
Alpert, Lucy	m	m	t
Broadbent, Taylor	p	b	t
Buxton, Nate	m	abs	t
Carmona, Ismael	p	b	t
Carvalho, Jorge			
Cotton, Chad	p	b	t
Dobson, Jessica	m	m	t
Flaggert, Jayke	p	b	t
Garg, Nishit	m	b	t
Grebe, Jordan	p	m	t
Harman, Caitlyn	m	m	t
Hillis, Foster	p	b	t
Hong, Anna			
Kerr, Susan	p	b	t
Kevric, Hanna	p	b	t
Lange, Jake	m	m	t
Lewis, Lacey	p	b	t
Loayza, Robert	p	b	t
Long, Matt			
Luthfiyah, Anne			
Marvin, Alexis	m	b	t
May, Sidney	p		t
Mayes, Mark	m	m	t
McGee, Tess	m	b	t
Merchant, Mahak	m		t
Miller, Summer	p	b	t
Mojekwu, Peace	m	b	t
Murdock, Max	p	b	t

Roberts, Lauren	m	b	t
Rojas, Julio	p	b	t
Rosen, Ashley	p	b	t
Sertovic, Aida	p	b	t
Shabangu, Veli			
Smail, Taylor			
South, Crispin	p	b	t
Stormer, Sam	m	m	t
Spangler-Day, Santana	m	m	t
Thomas, Christopher	m	m	t
Tucker, Emily	p	b	abs
Werdel, Gina	m		t
Mayes	16	0	0
Patterson	18	0	0
Merchant	0	9	0
Bouch	0	21	0
Tucker	0	0	33